
Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: S5-104

November 16th, 2010   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Darrel Harrison, Buran Haidar, David Buser, David Navarro, Linda Woods, MaryAnn Guevarra, Valri Nesbit, Francois Bereaud, Peter Elias, Isabella Feldman, Mark Hertica, Jeff Higginbotham, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Eric Mosier, Wheeler North, Sadayoshi Okumoto, Jordan Omens, Angela Romero, Nam Sinkaset, Dan Trubovitz, Joe Young, Maricarmen Cedillo, Lawrence Hahn, Ruth Trejo  
Other Attendees: Laura Gonzalez, Mark Dinger, Kathy Werle (VPI), Judy Patacsil, Susan Schwarz, Juli Bartolomei

Absent: Sean Bowers, Otto Dobre, Marilyn Espitia, Tim Hempleman, Mary Kjartanson
Meeting called to order at 3:36pm.

A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes
The agenda and previous minutes were approved unchanged.

B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – David Buser reported a balance of $1,205.71, with 33% of faculty participation. Senators and Chairs were urged to remind others to pay their dues and that payroll deduction is an option. 
ii. President – Daphne reported:

a) Four faculty (Daphne, Buran, Wheeler and Duane) attended the ASCCC Fall 2010 Plenary session.

b) The Academic Senate Foundation for California Community Colleges (ASFCCC) is raising money for student scholarships.

c) The Academic Senate has an opportunity to sponsor part-time faculty interested in attending Basic Skills and Student Success meetings in Sp 2011. Department Chairs to check for interested faculty.

d) A few key meetings will be considered by the Senate Executive Board for faculty attendance.

e) A new ASCCC resolution was passed to split the State Accreditation & SLO Committee into two; as a result, Buran was invited to serve on the ASCCC SLO Committee.

f) Deadline for nominations for the Board of Governors is Nov. 19th.

g) Deadline for nomination of one faculty member for the state-wide Hayward Award is Dec. 1st.

h) Laura Gonzales will be showcasing her online Anthropology class on Dec 3rd.

i) The highlighting of Sean and Rebecca Bowers as the “Dynamic Sister-Brother Duo” in the Mira Mesa Living Magazine.

j) An EDD in Education Leadership and Management at Alliant International University. Interested faculty to contact Kara Janowsky, MEd, kjanowsky@alliant.edu, 858-635-4442.
k) Resolutions of the ASCCC Plenary will be forwarded to key individuals as appropriate. 
iii. Past President – None
C. Special Reports/Information

i. Program Plans for a Campus of 25,000 Students – Kathy Werle presented spreadsheets of the plans which had been approved by the Academic Affairs Committee (AAC) in Sp 2010 for the Academic Senate’s approval and inclusion with the Instructional Master Plan. Consideration of the Program Plans’ approval was postponed to the next meeting pending updating with the latest AAC approved numbers.
D. Committee Reports/Information
i. Environmental Stewardship Task Force (EST) – Laura Gonzalez reported on the work of the EST Taskforce on disseminating information about recycling and sustainability. She presented an EST proposed sustainability statement for optional inclusion in Syllabi: 
“Miramar College is committed to sustainability on campus and in our classrooms, as reflected in the SDCCD Sustainability Proclamation. To minimize the use of paper resources, please consider when a document may be shared digitally rather than printed. When a document must be printed, decrease the default setting on your margins to at least 0.8” and print on both sides of the paper. Please utilize the campus and classroom recycle bins for all recyclable materials: plastic bottles and containers (#1-7), cans, paper and cardboard. You are encouraged to bring reusable drink containers to school rather than disposable plastic bottles. Thank you for considering your role in keeping the campus environment clean, and conserving resources in your academic life.”  The Senate approved EST sending out the statement to faculty. 
Laura emphasized simple measures for limiting use of paper, including double-sided printing and use of pastel-colored paper made of 40% recycled material. As the Senate-appointed faculty Sustainability Coordinator, she responded to questions regarding: a) supplying students with paper syllabi that she deemed unnecessary, as access to syllabi online will suffice, and b) request for update on progress on “greening” of Miramar curricula, in light of City College’s completion of development of a new AS degree in Sustainability. Laura pointed to work with Francois Bereaud on organizing workshops for faculty to share ideas and teach each other, attending a 2-day workshop on sustainability in the curriculum at SDSU, and current work with City College on organizing a 1-day workshop with speakers on the topic in Spring 2011.
ii. Basic Skills Update – Mark Manasse reported that an action plan for “Early Alert” is being considered; more information will be provided in Spring 2011. A discussion ensued about limitations and limited use of the current system that is linked to the electronic rosters, exploration of improvements using external but expensive expertise, and suggested changes to improve its effectiveness that includes faculty training and input. It was agreed that the Student Services Committee will be tasked with looking into the system to include academic and non-academic issues. 
iii. District Classroom Standards Committee Update – None
iv. PLACe Advisory Group – Daphne reported on the annual decrease of Basic Skills funding for all Basic Skills projects, which would include the position of the PLACe Acting Coordinator, online tutoring and supplemental instruction. Serious discussion of the matter is needed at Academic Affairs and campus-wide. Basic Skills funding after 5 years is not clear. Daphne and Carmen Jay (Honors coordinator) are currently developing a plan to use Honors contract students as tutors (face-to-face and online) and SI coaches.
E. New Business
i. Proposed SDCCD Copyright Guidelines – Eric Mosier presented a first reading of the draft District policy on the use of copyrighted materials and provided information that was developed by the District committee, headed by Dean Andrea Henne. The guidelines will be available online with a section on Frequently Asked Questions. He explained that development of guidelines was directed by Otto Lee as necessitated by the fact that the District was without an established policy, with compiled papers on the matter that had not been updated since 1976. The committee met extensively last spring and summer to refine the guidelines with input from Mary Rogers, the Director of Legal Services &EEO, and they have been forwarded to the Chancellor’s Cabinet and DGC, who determined it is time to pass them by the Academic Senates. Eric sought faculty feedback regarding clarity of the guidelines, and Senators were asked to take the guidelines to their departments for input and any recommended changes. Second reading will take place on Dec. 7th.
F. Old Business

i. Campus-Wide Training for Threat Assessment, Emergencies, etc. – Judy Patacsil presented: a) the list of the Counseling Intervention Team (CIT) membership; she solicited faculty representation and informed about pro bono continued  consultation provided by Dr. James Madero, an expert on the topic of preventing campus violence (Dr. Madero initially was paid for training when a Threat Assessment Team was initially developed. CIT evolved & Dr. Madero remained a member of CIT. He is willing to provide a presentation/training for faculty for opening day – pro bono), b) an interactive counseling feedback form, developed by Jeff Higginbotham, and c) the availability of interactive training software costing $800 that will be available for free training of 20 faculty. Interested faculty members were asked to enter their names on a sign-in sheet.
Judy showed a 10-minute training video prepared by CSUSM, in consultation with Dr. Madero, for campus-wide training and she shared that an opening day faculty presentation is contemplated. The Senate unanimously approved a motion to ask the CEC to include faculty training on this topic as part of Spring 2011 opening day activities.
G. Announcements
i. The jointly sponsored Academic & Classified Senate Barbecue will be held Dec. 2nd from noon-1:30pm. 

ii. Reminder for faculty to respond to the online campus climate survey that deals with diversity issues.
iii. Student Services will be closed next week. 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:00pm. Next meeting will be on December 7th, from 3:30-5:00pm in S5-104. Please submit agenda items by 12/01/10.
Respectfully submitted,  
Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei
